
AUSTRALIAN HIGH COMMISSION 
BANGLADESH

17 February 2024

Mr Md Anwar Hossain
Wing Chief-Asia, JEC and F&F (Additional Secretary)
Economic Relations Division
Ministry of Finance
Block 16, Room 30, Sher-e-Banglanagar, Dhaka

Application for Australia Awards Scholarships Intake 2025

Dear Mr Anwar Hossain

I am pleased to inform you that as part of the Australian Government’s ongoing commitment to skills development 
in Bangladesh, we are offering scholarships for master’s level study in Australia, commencing in 2025, under the 
Australia Awards Scholarship program. The enclosed Bangladesh Country Profile sets out the priority fields of study, 
target groups, details of the application process and requirements for applicants from Bangladesh.

Applications must be submitted online through https://oasis.dfat.gov.au/ between 1 February and 30 April 2024.

I would appreciate the Economic Relations Division’s assistance in sharing this information about Australia Awards, 
including the Country Profile, with all Bangladesh Civil Service officials at various ministries, divisions, departments 
and offices, at the central and field levels and encourage potential candidates to apply. Female officers, officers from 
Bangladesh’s indigenous communities and persons with disabilities are strongly encouraged to apply.

Through the Australia Awards program, Australia is committed to further strengthening the ties between Australia 
and Bangladesh and supporting Bangladesh’s economic and human development priorities.

Yours sincerely,

Clinton Pobke
Deputy High Commissioner

Encl: Bangladesh Country Profile- Intake 2025
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